

City Council Meeting Monday, June 7, 2021 | 7:00 pm

Pledge of Allegiance

Monday, June 7, 2021, at 7:00pm, Mayor Joshua Marsh called the meeting of the Greensburg City Council to order and asked everyone to silence all electronic devices.

To comply with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Mayor Marsh requests that participants in this meeting complete a voluntary, anonymous survey that is available on the table in the back of the room.

Roll Call

Present: Darrell Poling, Vietta McKenzie, Kevin Fleetwood, Rick Emsweller

Absent: Jamie Cain

Approve Minutes

Motion for approval of minutes from May 3, 2021 was made by Kevin Fleetwood, seconded by Darrell Poling: voice vote recorded all ayes no nays; motion passed.

Old Business

Kevin Fleetwood, City Councilor District 1 presented for the second reading Ordinance 2021-10 for regulations on golf cart usage on city streets. Motion to approve ordinance by Kevin Fleetwood, seconded by Darrell Poling. Voice votes all ayes no nays. Motion passed.

Mayor Joshua Marsh presented Ordinance 2021-7 for an additional appropriation. Motion to approve on second reading by Vietta McKenzie, seconded by Rick Emsweller. Voice votes all ayes no nays. Motion passed.

Mayor Marsh presented Ordinance 2021-8 for an additional appropriation. Motion to approve on second reading by Rick Emsweller, seconded by Kevin Fleetwood. Voice votes all ayes no nays. Motion passed.

Mayor Marsh presented a memorandum of understanding with Bird Electric Scooters that they would do a feasibility study to determine whether to open a scooter franchise in Greensburg with the understanding if the city agrees they could be committing to an exclusive commitment with Bird Electric Scooters. After much discussion, Mayor Marsh called for a motion to be made. Motion to approve was made by Vietta McKenzie, seconded by Kevin Fleetwood. Mayor Marsh called for a roll call vote: Vietta McKenzie – yes.



Kevin Fleetwood – yes, Darrell Poling – no, Rick Emsweller – no. Due to the tie vote, Mayor Marsh cast the deciding vote with a yes. Motion passed.

Mayor Marsh also presented the scope of work for Water Treatment Plant by Wilhelm Construction. Discussion was had whether the city owed Wilhelm Construction an additional seven day payment. Chris Stephen, City Attorney recommendation was for the city to agree to an already seven day extension, but refuse to make further payment. Motion to deny payment was made by Darrell Poling, seconded by Kevin Fleetwood; voice vote all ayes no nays. Motion passed.

New Business

Aaron Stoner, Enterprise led a discussion to educate and inform the city on the advantages of using the Enterprise Fleet Management when obtaining vehicles for the Street, Sewer and Water Departments. The Council thanked Mr. Stoner for his presentation.

Bryan Robbins, EDC Executive Director presented Tax Abatement applications for approval to accept the applicants in compliance and deny the applicants in non-compliance. Motion to approve was made by Kevin Fleetwood, seconded by Rick Emsweller. Voice votes all ayes no nays. Motion Passed.

Nathan Stoermer, Fire Chief offered an invitation for a Recognition Ceremony to be held on June 16, 2021 at 6:00pm at the temporary City Hall meeting room. Those being recognized include retiring firefighters from 2020 and 2021, firefighters being promoted and new employees. There will be a reception immediately following the Recognition Ceremony.

Mayor Marsh requested approval of Ordinance 2021-11 for sick time payout for Chief Brendan Bridges. Motion to approve Ordinance 2021-11 on the 1st reading by Vietta McKenzie, seconded by Kevin Fleetwood. Voice vote all ayes no nays. Motion passed.

Mayor Marsh requested approval of Ordinance 2021-13 for an additional appropriation to pay interest on Fire Department Radios. Motion to approve Ordinance 2021-13 on the 1st reading by Darrell Poling, seconded by Vietta McKenzie. Voice vote all ayes no nays. Motion passed.

Mayor Marsh presented an invoice from the Decatur County Auditor to pay the 2020 Animal Control agreement. The invoice was received in the Greensburg City Clerk Treasurer's office in May 2021. No amount was encumbered from 2020. Mayor Marsh suggested payment be made for the 2020 invoice from the 2021 budgeted amount.



A request for an additional appropriation will be presented later to replace funds to pay the animal control budget for 2021. Motion made to approve request to pay 2020 invoice by Vietta McKenzie, seconded by Kevin Fleetwood. Voice vote all ayes no nays. Motion Passed.

Mayor Marsh requested approval for Resolution 2021-4 for State READI grant. Regional conversation is ongoing, and a regional board would need to be chosen by July 1, 2021. Motion to approve Resolution 2021-14 by Kevin Fleetwood, seconded by Darrell Poling. Voice vote all ayes no nays. Motion passed.

Mayor Marsh requested approval of procedures for continuation of virtual meeting post health emergencies. Motion to approve procedures by Rick Emsweller, seconded by Kevin Fleetwood. Voice vote all ayes no nays. Motion passed.

Mayor Marsh gave Police Department updates. July 1, 2021 will be Chief Brendan Bridges last day as Police Chief, he will continue as a Police Lieutenant until his retirement date on July 16, 2021. Michael McNealy, the current Assistant Chief will be promoted to Police Chief on July 1, 2021. Thomas Tuttle was sworn at the end of May as the newest police officer.

Board of Works Update

Mayor Joshua Marsh

Mayor Joshua Marsh had the privilege to present Police Chief Brendan Bridges with a plaque from the City in recognition and honor for the 20 years he has served the City of Greensburg and his retirement.

Ajourn	8:15P	M

Motion to adjourn by Kevin Fleetwood.



CITY COUNCIL MEETING

This 1th day of Jone, 2	2021 at <u>7:00</u>	_PM_
Darrell Poling Mull		
Jamie Cain		
Vietta McKenzie Vatta Sperimenia		
Kevin Fleetwood Kein Heetwoo	_	
Rick Emsweller		
ATTEST: Amy E Bong Amy Borns, City Clerk Treasurer		

Agenda and minutes can be found at www.cityofgreensburg.com

Agenda is subject to change.

"The City of Greensburg acknowledges its responsibility to comply with the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990. In order to assist individuals with disabilities who require special services (i.e. sign interpretive services, alternative audio/visual devices, and amanuenses) for participation in our access to City sponsored public programs, services, and/or meetings, the City requests that individuals make requests for these services seventy-two (72) hours ahead of the scheduled program, service and/or meeting. To make arrangements, contact Ron May, ADA Coordinator, at (812) 663-3344."